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The Newsletter 12 

13.5.22 

This Newsletter is available on our Website:  www.htcepa.bham.sch.uk 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 It has been SATs week in school this week for our Year 6 pupils. I would just like to say that I 

have been extremely proud of them all over the week. It has been a difficult couple of years 

for us all, but it is really worth noting that the last full year that our Year 6 pupils had in school  

was when they were in Year 3. They have approached the week with maturity and have 

tackled the tests really well. We asked them at the start of the week to just try their best, and 

they all have! Our Year 2 pupils will start their SATs on Monday. The tests for Year 2 are not as 

formal as for Year 6 but I am aware that they can still cause children to feel anxious. The 

children will be completing the tests in small groups over the next two weeks. I wish year 2 luck 

with their tests. When we come back after half term, Year 1 children will be taking their phonics 

tests. These are done on a 1:1 basis over the week and the children are asked to read a range 

of real and nonsense words.  The staff have been preparing the children for their phonics test 

throughout the year. The final year group to sit national testing will be Year 4. They will be 

taking part in a times table test which they will do individually or in small groups over the weeks 

beginning 13th June and 20th June.  Like Year 1, the staff have been preparing the children 

for this test over the year.       

          

             

             
             
                 

            Mrs. P. Burns     

            Headteacher   
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We will be celebrating the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee in school on Friday 27th May with a 

red, white and blue day. We would like the children to come dressed in red, white and 

blue on the day and we will be having a street party picnic at lunchtime. The children who 

have school dinners, will have a picnic style lunch to choose from on that day. Weather 

permitting, we will all eat lunch outside and have some street party games. It is a 

momentous occasion and it is important for us to all celebrate it together.  
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Dates for the year 

Friday 27th May  - Children break up for half term   change of date 

Monday 30th May  - Friday 3rd June  - Half term 

Monday 6th June  - Children return to school 

Monday 6th June - Friday 10th June  - Phonic screening for Year 1 

Monday 13th June  - Friday 24th June  - Multiplication check weeks for Year 4 

Friday 15th July  - Reports out to parents 

Wednesday  20th July  - Drop in parents evening 3.45pm-5.00pm 

Friday 22nd July  - Children break up for summer holiday 

 

 

 

From: Monday 25th April 2022 to Thurs 12th May 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your child’s Tuck & School Fund MUST BE PAID EVERY MONDAY MORNING   via the class teacher unless you pay in 
advance. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Dinner Money 

Meals will continue to be paid and booked for via School Gateway account. Meals must be paid for before being taken.  

Please note that 

children do not 

need to attend 

school on Teacher 

Days.  These days 

are for staff training. 

  Year Group Amount for Half Term 

School Fund 

    

KS1 – REC-Y2 School Fund 

£0.00 

Tuck & School Fund 

 

KS2-  YR3 - 6 Tuck £2.00 

School Fund £5.00 

Total: £7.00 

Dinner Money 

 

KS2-  YR3 - 6 £55.80 

  

(£2.40 per day, 

£12.00 per week) 


